Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
State Revolving Fund (SRF) Program

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

FLORIDA CATEGORICAL EXCLUSION NOTICE

Orlando, Florida

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has determined that the Orlando Treatment, Disposal, and Collection/Transmission System Improvements project involving construction of equalization pump station improvements at the Water Conserv II WRF; solids processing system replacement and upgrades at the Water Conserv I WRF; RIB system sand replacement at the Water Conserv I WRF; sludge aeration and ventilation improvement to the dewatering pressroom at the Iron Bridge WRF; phase 1A of force main replacement from Lift Station (LS) 2 to Ferris Avenue; and replacement of LSs 19, 20, 21, 22, and 34 is not expected to generate controversy over potential environmental effects. The total estimated construction cost is $31,500,000. The project may qualify for Clean Water State Revolving Fund loans composed of federal and state funds. DEP will consider public comments about the environmental impacts of the proposed project that are postmarked or delivered at the address below within 30 days of this notice. A full copy of the FLORIDA CATEGORICAL EXCLUSION NOTICE can be obtained by writing to: Catherine Murray, SRF Program, Department of Environmental Protection, 3900 Commonwealth Boulevard, MS#3505, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000 or calling (850)245-2966 or emailing catherine.m.murray@FloridaDEP.gov.
